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Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au   

Dear staff, parents, carers and community members, 

Further to the works notification issued on 3 June 2025, we would like to provide an update on 
the swimming pool at Peakhurst West Public School.  

Roof Replacement 

Work to replace the roof of the swimming pool building is progressing on schedule.  

Work to remove the asbestos containing materials from the eave linings was completed on 
Saturday 7 June 2025. A clearance certificate was issued by the independent hygienist before 
work continued. 

The reopening date of the swimming pool will be shared with the community when all works 
are finished and the facility is ready for use. 

If you have any questions about the roof replacement works, please contact School 
Infrastructure during business hours using the contact details below. 

Expression of Interest for pool operator 

The department received a strong response to the Expression of Interest for the operation and 
upgrade of the swimming pool.  

Planning is now underway for the next stages of the procurement process. We will provide 
you with further updates as these processes progress. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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